January 30, 2006

Mr. Dan Gill

Emerald Cabinets, Inc.

7727 McElvey Road

Panama City Beach, Florida  32408

Dear Mr. Gill:


A Department representative recently inspected your facility.  A copy of the inspection report is enclosed.  Please note the permit expiration date and renewal notification due date shown on the report.


This letter applies only to activities covered by the Air Resources Management Program.  It indicates compliance at the time of inspection for those sources specifically listed on the inspection report.


If you have any questions, please contact Richard Brookins at 850/872-4375, extension 108 or Richard.Brookins@dep.state.fl.us.








Sincerely,








Marlane Castellanos








Branch Office Manager

FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

INSPECTION REPORT FORM

AIR POLLUTANT EMISSION SOURCES

	FACILITY:  Emerald Cabinets, Inc.
	DISTRICT:  Northwest
	COUNTY:   Bay

	ADDRESS:  7727 McElvey Road
	PHONE:   (850) 233-4499
	CONTACT: Dan Gill

	CONTACT OR FACILITY EMAIL ADDRESS:  

	ARMS I.D. #: 0050075
	PERMIT: 0050075-002-AG
	EXPIRES:    01/19/2010

	RENEWAL APPLICATION/NOTIFICATION DUE DATE: 12/20/2009

	SOURCE DESCRIPTION: Cabinet shop

	INSPECTED BY:  Richard Brookins

INSPECTION DATE: 01/30/2006
	AUDIT TYPE:  Ins2
	COMPLIANCE STATUS:

In Compliance 


INSPECTION COMMENTS

I arrived at the facility and was greeted by Ms. Robin Gill.  Ms. Gill provided copies of requested records while Mr. Danny Emanuel accompanied me during the inspection.  

Filters were installed in all of the paint booths at the time of the inspection.  Visible evidence of painting having been accomplished in the new spray booth without the use of filters was noticed.  According to Mr. Emanuel two painters were released from employment since the previous inspection for not using filters.  Mr. Emanuel agreed to clean or paint the exterior of that exhaust stack to allow visual tracking of filter use.  [Part II, Section (2)(l)]
The exhaust stacks were in place and appear to be in good condition.  There were no objectionable odors noticed during this inspection.  [Part II, Section (4)(e)]
According to the records provided, the facility used a total of 357 gallons of coatings during the calendar year 2005. The amount of paint used monthly is tracked using a spread-sheet.  Records of thinners and solvents used are also available.  [Part II, Section (4)(b), Part II, Section (4)(c), Part II, Section (4)(d)]
VOC control at the facility was adequate at the time of inspection.  As mentioned in previous inspection reports, environmental compliance is now discussed during employee performance reviews.  There were no open containers of VOC containing compounds that were not in actual use noticed during this inspection.  [Part II, Section (4)(f)]
RECOMMENDATIONS:

Continue to monitor filter use in the paint booths.

JMC:rbb

Enclosure: Inspection Report

CC:  Sandra Veazey, DEP Pensacola


